Town Of Lovell

Selectmen Meeting Minutes

Attendance; Bob Drew, Steve Goldsmith, Turf Ramsden, Larry Fox, Tommy McKenzie, Ray Senecal, Ed Poliquin, Lynn Korth, Helen Doucette, and John Bachiacci.

- 1. Accepted June 25, 2013 minutes.
- 2. Received two thank you notes for our support thru the John McKeen Scholarship Fund.
- 3. Lynn Korth came in to discuss concerns about work to be done adjacent to the Korth's property. We informed her there was no set time schedules for the completion of the ditching work as this is a fill in time project with other more pressing projects taking a priority. Lynn informed us she was having the back side of Eastman Hill Rd. further monumented as to identify the Korth Boundry along the right of way. Also we discussed the Martin Brook Project we have contacted D.E.P. and are waiting for their suggestions and approval on how to best remove the gravel that has washed in creating a blockage. Lynn informed us she has also contacted D.E.P. and the Governors Office, we await D.E.P. and will work out a budget that may carry to next year depending on project estimates. Consideration is being given to have the work outside contracted perhaps by D.E.P. we will keep Lynn informed of any progress in our dealing with D.E.P. and hope to resolve any issue's.
- 4. Ray Senegal and Ed Poliquin came in to discuss the July 27,2013 Boat Training and Safety Course we encourage all to attend.
- 5. Helen Doucette and John Bachiacci came in to discuss issues with Helen's well due to the lowering of the Mill Pond, we discussed our options and decided it best to contact council before proceeding. Tommy and Larry will continue supplying water until we can resolve the problem.
- 6. Received a routine Time Warner Notice'
- 7. Reviewed and signed the General Assistance Ordinance, Appendices A 2013-2014.
- 8. Received \$170.40 from returnables'
- 9. Reviewed Assessment of School Administrative District Tax.
- 10. Received information from the Maine Oil Recycling Program.
- 11. We discussed suggestions from Tony Fletcher on the next step towards the Mill Pond Dam, we all agreed to contact John Bliss to draw a survey plan as the next step forward.
- 12. Adjourned; 10:00